
 

Kindergarten 
 
The Kindergarten Program develops the child’s natural curiosity and desire to learn in an 
active child-centered atmosphere. Children learn in a variety of ways by interacting in a rich 
physical environment through group projects, individual exploration, and art and music 
activities.  All academic concepts are taught in an integrated fashion throughout the 
curriculum that supports the way young children learn. 
 
 The lead teacher and the full- time assistant work together to meet the individual needs of 
each student. In reading, for example, each child begins instruction at his or her individual 
level. Some children come into Kindergarten already reading; other children learn individual 
letters and their associated sounds and soon start manipulating these letters to form words. 
 Regardless of their skill level, our students are encouraged to express their thoughts and 
ideas through dictation, inventive spelling and illustrations.  These skills are taught within a 
theme-based whole-language approach. Themes, such as Coral Reefs, Reptiles, and even Dr. 
Seuss, generate excitement while promoting a back drop for learning across the curriculum. 
Children are exposed to a wealth of theme related literature, books, finger plays, songs and 
poems.  Daily involvement in open-ended discussions promotes the development of 
language skills, as well as a feeling of self-worth. 
 
  This rich activity-oriented Kindergarten environment also facilitates the acquisition of 
mathematical skills.  Kindergartners have varying backgrounds of mathematical experience 
therefore, the importance of building upon this knowledge is paramount in planning 
experiences that will extend and deepen their understanding of mathematics and assist them 
in becoming effective problem-solvers. The use of themes to capture a child’s attention and 
interest becomes a platform for them to tackle mathematical concepts. They examine and 
handle a variety of patterns; make and read graphs and charts; develop and take surveys as 
well as learn to understand the concrete concept of quantity as associated with numbers. All 
of these activities and concepts can be tied into the current theme of study.  Daily activities 
and routines, where the children are the collectors and interpreters of data also teach the 
children self-reliance and independence. 
 
 Social Studies and character development are integral parts of each day. Children are taught 
to be thoughtful of one another as members of their classroom community. Because we 
celebrate the cultural diversity of our students, the children learn to respect and enjoy each 
other. Children have plenty of opportunity for building friendships as they move within their 
own classrooms and visit other ELC classrooms.  Opportunities for outside activities are 
woven into the daily schedule so children can run and play together in a natural 
environment. 
 
In addition to the range of activities children experience with their classroom teacher, they 
leave their classroom daily and work with the specially-trained teachers to enjoy one or more 
of the following ‘Specials’ classes: Movement, Creative Art, Music, Library and Spanish. 


